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February is National Senior Independence Month 
Let Us Help You Maintain Your Independence 
 

Our Mission is to provide “dignity & independence for the disabled,  
older adults & their caregivers.”  Nothing is more precious to a Senior than having the  
resources they need to remain in their own home and in their own community! 
 

In February, we celebrate senior independence 
month to promote the importance of retaining 
independence.  AARP and National  Council on 
Aging studies show maintaining independence 
is the number one concern of Seniors. 
 

Our Agency coordinates and offers services in 
Mobile, Baldwin and Escambia Counties that 
help older adults and the disabled age with  
dignity, with support services to make  
independent living a viable option.  Here are some ways we provide help so you can age 
in place: our ADRC hotline to answer all your questions; health & wellness classes; home 
and community based services; caregiver support programs; Medicare and prescription  
assistance; Ombudsman for residents of long-term care facilities; legal counseling;  
Senior Center lunches and enrichment activities; home delivered meals; and inflation 
fighting food assistance. 
 

Some Seniors may think that participating in support programs creates dependency, but 
nothing could be further from the truth!  If accessing services helps you pay less for  
medications, groceries and healthcare, you have a better chance of maintaining your  
independence. Providing these services benefits the entire community.  
 

Reach out to our Agency and let us assess you for the benefits that you are entitled to. 
You can contact our ADRC at 251.706.4680 for information on all of our programs and 
services. Also, you can visit our website at: https://agingsouthalabama.org/  
 

Let us help you live in dignity and  
maintain YOUR independence, 

Julie  
 
 

https://agingsouthalabama.org/


SOUTH ALABAMA REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 
AREA AGENCY ON AGING IMPACT REPORT 
 

The Area Agency on Aging has released its Fiscal Year 2022 Impact Report.  
The report demonstrates how the Agency’s numerous programs and services 
have assisted citizens of Mobile, Baldwin and Escambia Counties, and the 
benefits provided through statewide grants and partnerships. 



 

FEBRUARY 
 

 Free TCE Tax Preparation Services in Baldwin and Escambia Counties 
Currently, scheduling appointments for sites. 
https://agingsouthalabama.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/
TaxFlyerUpdatedWeb.pdf 
 SHIP Medicare Assistance Program Tuesday, February 14 from 10 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

Mt. Zion Church 
 SHIP Medicare Assistance Program Thursday, February 16 from 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 

p.m. Westminster Village 
 SHIP Medicare Assistance Program Thursday, February 28 from 1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Hope Chapel AME Zion Church 
 Caregiver College: Dementia 101 on Wednesday, February 28 from 8:30 a.m. – 2:30 

p.m. Parkway Senior Center 
 

MARCH 
 

 Dementia Friendly Alabama Memory Cafe  Friday, March 17 from 9:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. 
at AAA Office/ GM&O Building, 2nd floor Training Room 

 Legacy Leadership Institute March 20-22 from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. at the AAA  
      Office/GM&O Building and the University of South Alabama Faculty Club 
 

APRIL 
 

 New to Medicare? Monthly Seminar Series starts on Tuesday, April 4 and will be held 
the 1st Tuesday of each month from 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. at the AAA Office/GM&O 
Building.  

 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

251.706.4680 

Calendar of Events: https://agingsouthalabama.org/events/ 

aginginfo@sarpc.org  

https://agingsouthalabama.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/TaxFlyerUpdatedWeb.pdf
https://agingsouthalabama.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/TaxFlyerUpdatedWeb.pdf
https://agingsouthalabama.org/events/


SOUTH ALABAMA REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

Class In Session! 
Caregiver College: Dementia 101 

The Alabama Cares Caregiver College had a  
full house in January at the Franklin Street  
Baptist Church.  Dementia caregivers learned about the most common forms of the  
disease and strategies to cope with daily communication and safety challenges.  
The Just 4 Me coping curriculum featured stress and relaxation 
techniques, skills for coping with grief and loss, and respite.  AARP 
Alabama Associate State Director/Community Outreach Dorothy 
Dorton discussed the “Prepare to Care” program, sharing tips  
on how caregivers can care for themselves.  AAA staff  presented 
information on the SHIP Medicare Assistance Program, the  
Affordable Connectivity Program, Ombudsman support of  
long-term care facility residents, and Grandfamilies/Older Relative  
Caregiver support services. 

The AAA provides a free Alzheimer’s - Dementia Helpline (251-706-4680), the Trualta free and easy 
interactive eLearning platform to help families manage home care, and support for  
Grandfamilies/Older Relative Caregivers. Alabama Cares provides services through: information,  
assistance, counseling, respite care and related supportive services.  To learn more, contact Della 
Sanchez at 251-706-4650 or dellasanchez@sarpc.org.  

Utilize Speak Option to Have Items Read Aloud  

With Speak Selection, your smart phone can read  
any text that you select out loud to you. It's useful if  
text isn't legible on the screen, or you want to listen  
instead of look at your screen. Basically, this is found in your phone Settings, 
by enabling speech selection. When you select text on your phone, you'll see 
a Speak option for reading it out loud. As always, you can reach out to your 
family’s younger generation to assist you in enabling this feature. 



The Tax Counseling for the Elderly free tax 
preparation program of the South Alabama 
RSVP held its Baldwin County training at 
PZK Hall in Robertsdale. Thank you to 
these amazing volunteers who - combined 
with Escambia County - saved taxpayers 
more than $1.8 Million in 2022!  
 
 

Thank You TCE Tax Preparation  

Volunteers for Saving Us Millions! 

SHIP Medicare Assistance Program 

The challenges for those new to Medicare,  
or those currently enrolled, can be daunting.   
Fortunately, Medicare recipients and those  
becoming eligible have a support system  
in our community.  The State Health  
Insurance Assistance Program (SHIP) is funded by the  
federal government to provide local assistance and unbiased advice to people on  
Medicare about their insurance options and benefits.  These trained professionals are 
not affiliated with any insurance company. They provide answers  
to questions on Medicare and your personal Medicare plan: 
 Eligibility for Medicare  
 Medicare plan comparisons 
 Premiums and co-payments 
 Medicaid 
 Medicare prescription drug plans  
 Benefits 
 Billing and claims 
 Fraud, rights and protections 
 

SHIP is also available to do community group presentations. 
 
NEW TO MEDICARE?  Attend our Monthly Seminars Series starting on Tuesday, April 4 
and held the first Tuesday of each month from 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. at the AAA  
Office/GM&O Building. The seminar covers basics, plan choices, and extra help or cost 
saving information.  
 

James Roberson, MHA 
Regional SHIP  

Coordinator 
State Health Insurance 

Assistance Program 

Call: 251.706.4680 Email: aginginfo@sarpc.org  



AAA Staff in Your Community 
 

SARPC/AAA Staff attended the State of the Cities  meeting in Daphne, hosted by the  
Eastern Shore  Chamber of Commerce. The mayors of Daphne, Fairhope and Spanish Fort 
updated citizens on recreation, public safety, economic development and quality of life 
projects.  AAA programs also impact quality of life, by allowing older adults and those 
with disabilities to live with dignity and age in place in the community. 

Our Agency Needs Program Volunteers! 
Here’s Why YOU Should Become an AAA Volunteer 

Seniors who volunteer live longer and report better health. Volunteering leads to lower 
rates of depression and anxiety, especially for people 65 and older. You will experience 
better mental health by keeping your brain active, reduced loneliness and isolation by 
engaging with others, an enhanced feeling of purpose, the chance to make new friends, 
increased physical activity,  the opportunity to learn new skills, and a way to redevelop 
old interests that may have slipped way.  

Callers: Combat Social Isolation Instructors: Matter of Balance (MOB) 

Area Agency on Aging: 
Dignity & Independence  

for the Disabled,  
Older Adults & Their 

Caregivers 

Complications from falls is a leading cause of 
death among older adults!  It’s easy and fun 
to volunteer with the MOB program. MOB 
classes teach older adults how to improve 
strength and balance. All you need is good 
communication skills, enthusiasm and the 
ability to lead moderate 
level exercise. Help  
others avoid  
life-changing  falls! 
 

Call: 251.706.4663  

We need Seniors who can make quick 
check-in calls to those who are  
homebound or isolated.  You will be 
trained by RSVP staff to make light 
hearted calls to those who just need to 
make a connection with a friendly  
caller.  Our volunteers  
report they are really  
making a difference in the  
lives of others. 
 

Call: 251.706.4680 



SOUTH ALABAMA REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

Le

REMINDER! 
SPACE IS LIMITED. 
REGISTER TODAY. 
March 20-22 
9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
 

OLDER ADULTS! ENGAGE & THRIVE 
AS VOLUNTEER LEADERS. 
Want to volunteer, but aren't sure how to engage? Then enroll in the LLI! The LLI targets 
retired professionals and baby boomers, and utilizes University of South Alabama faculty 
and visiting speakers. Learn about aging issues and impactful volunteering. And, connect 
to community and  Area Agency on Aging volunteer opportunities to find your niche. You 
don't want to miss it! Some of our trained graduates have gone on to: create an  
Alzheimer's community support group; open a Senior Center; and assist with state-level 
advocacy efforts. No cost to attend and lunch is provided. 
 

Call: 251.361.0837 
Email: Srsvp@sarpc.org 
 

Days 1 & 3: 
Introductions & Engagements 
Area Agency on Aging 
GM&O Building 
110 Beauregard Street 
Mobile, AL 36602 

Day 2: 
USA Faculty & Visiting Speakers 
USA Faculty Club 
6350 Fincher Road 
Mobile, AL 36688 

Resources for Seniors, Caregivers and the Disabled 

The Area Agency on the Aging has a website with online resources for all things that  
impact Seniors, Caregivers and the Disabled.  Visit our Resource Page at:  
www.agingsouthalabama.org. 

https://agingsouthalabama.org/


News... 
 

CDC: COVID VACCINATIONS HAVE SLOWED 
Research shows Covid vaccine uptake has slowed among older 
adults. While 71% received the first recommended booster, only 
44% have received the second one, the CDC reports. A study 
from the Kaiser Family Foundation found that 43% of people 65 
and over were “not sure” or responded “no” when asked about a second booster. 
CDC data shows the new Moderna and Pfizer-BioNTech vaccines target both the original 
Coronavirus strain and some of the latest Omicron variants. The updated boosters are 
called bivalent vaccines, meaning two sets of instructions that teach the body to produce 
antibodies to fight off a coronavirus infection.  New boosters can be administered two 
months after the last dose.  The AAA is working with local health departments to provide  
vaccines and boosters for the homebound.  For more  information, contact the Aging  
Hotline at 251.706.4680.  
 

COVID-RELATED INCREASED SNAP BENEFITS EXPIRING IN FEBRUARY 
The temporary boost to SNAP benefits put in place during the Covid 
pandemic, known as emergency allotments, will end nationwide after 
the February 2023 issuance. In addition, households that receive SNAP 
and Social Security benefits will see a decrease in their SNAP benefits 
because of the significant cost of living increase to Social Security  
benefits that took effect in January. SS/SSI increased 8.7% in 2023. 
SNAP households looking for additional information on these changes should  
contact their local SNAP Office.  
 

ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF SENIOR SERVICES SENIOR HALL OF FAME  
NOMINATION OPENS MARCH 1 
The Alabama Senior Citizens Hall of Fame has honored and  
recognized Alabamians aged 60 or older for their outstanding 
contribution to the lives of older members in their local  
communities since 1983. Those selected as Permanent Members 
of the Hall of Fame are formally honored and recognized for their 
selfless advocacy and dedication of service to others at an official 
ceremony held in Montgomery each year.  The 2023 Alabama 
Senior Citizens Hall of Fame nomination forms will be available 
March 1. 
 
The Alabama Senior Citizens Hall of Fame also recognizes Alabama seniors  
who are 100 years or older and couples married 65 years or more. 
                                           
 


























